Arkansas Teacher Retirement System
Jennifer Liwo Tel: 501-682-1517
General Counsel Direct: Ext. 1604
Fax: 501-682-2359
jenniferl@artrs.gov

October 2, 2023

Via E-Mail To: miller-rice@blr.arkansas.gov
Legislative Council

c/o Rebecca Miller-Rice

ALC-Administrative Rules

Bureau of Legislative Research

One Capitol Mall-Fifth Floor

Little Rock, AR 72201

RE: Request to exclude Acts 2023, No. 63, Acts 2023, No. 183, and Acts 2023, No. 504 from reporting
requirement

Dear Legislative Council:

The Arkansas Teacher Retirement System (“ATRS”) does not intend to repeal, amend, or create a
new rule arising out of the provisions of Acts 2023, No. 63, Acts 2023, No. 183, and Acts 2023, No. 504.

The ATRS rules currently comply with Acts 2023, No. 63 and Acts 2023, No. 183 and, as such,
the promulgation or repeal of a rule by the system is not necessary for the operation of these acts.

Acts 2023, No. 504 requires public entities to create a cyber security policy and a policy concerning
the authorized use of technology resources. The policies required under this act do not require a new ATRS
rule and do not require the current ATRS rules to be amended or repealed. The policies required by Acts
2023, No. 504 will be addressed as necessary in the policies of the system.

Therefore, for the aforementioned reasons, ATRS requests that the Legislative Council exclude
Acts 2023, No. 63, Acts 2023, No. 183, and Acts 2023, No. 504 from the future reporting requirements of

the system.

Please let me know if there are any questions or if you require additional information

Respectfully,

ennifer
General
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